Notice of Change/Withdrawal

AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION
Health Facility and Agency Licensing
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

59A-3.249
Neonatal Intensive Care Units

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 45 No. 61, March 28, 2019 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

This notice is to correct the notice of change published on December 2, 2020, in Vol. 46/No. 233, Florida Administrative Register.  Section (2) of the rule will be corrected to include the word “or” at the end of subsection (2)(b)2. 

59A-3.249 Neonatal Intensive Care Units.

(1) No change.
(2) Level II Neonatal Intensive Care Services.  Hospitals that are licensed for Level II NICU beds, but not Level III or Level IV NICU beds may perform only Level II Neonatal Intensive Care Services.

(a) Each Level II NICU must be directed by a board certified pediatrician with experience in the care of newborn infants including intubation and mechanical ventilation, or a board certified neonatologist.
(b) The following staff, either directly or by contract, must be available on-site, or on an on-call basis for consultation on-site or via telephone or telemedicine within 30 minutes to provide emergency care as needed:
1. Physicians with expertise in the treatment of neonates;

2. Pediatric hospitalists; or
3. Neonatologists;
(c) through (f) No change.
(3) through (5) No change. 
